
 

CITY OF GERMANTOWN COUNCIL 

 

 

 

                                                                                           MONDAY, DECEMBER 2,      24 

 

The City of Germantown Council met in work session on December 2, 2024 at 7:53 p.m. in the 

City Building Council Chambers. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 

The following members were present at the Call to Order: Mayor Terry Johnson, Mr. Jeffrey 

Jones, Mrs. Bonnie Koogle, Mr. Michael Kuhn, Mr. Rick Reed, and Mr. Brian Wafzig. 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: 

 

Mr. Robert Rettich IV was absent. 

 

ALSO PRESENT: 

 

Also present were Judy Gilleland, City Manager; Pat Shively, Finance Director; Scott Davies, 

Law Director; Jonathan Moore, Service Director; Chip Wirrig, Service Department; Will 

Parsons, Community Relations Manager; Kelli Sanders-Novak, Clerk of Council and several 

visitors.   

 

BUSINESS:  

 

Downtown Traffic Study review  

 

Mike Hafner and Sarach Senger, Traffic Engineers with TEC Engineering, reviewed various 

traffic solutions for the downtown area that would slow traffic down on certain roads and 

provide better flow for the downtown businesses. 

 

Speed limit discussion – Market, Cherry, FV Pike, Rt 4 

 

Mike Hafner and Sarach Senger, Traffic Engineers with TEC Engineering, reviewed the 

concerns of the excess speeding on Market Street, Farmersville Pike and Rt. 4.  If changes are 

made, we will need to consider the States rules and regulations. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before the Council, Mr. Rettich 

moved to adjourn the meeting.  

 

The work session adjourned at 8:37 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

___________________________________  __________________________________ 

Kelli R. Sanders-Novak    Terry Johnson 

Clerk of Council     Mayor 
 

 


